## Computer Use Policy Ignacio Community Library

Use of the computers is governed by this library Computer Use Policy and the library's Code of Conduct. By logging in, patrons agree to abide by all library computer use policies.

Patrons must sign in to computers using their own card number, using another's card is prohibited.

Adults are limited to two 90-minute sessions and juveniles are limited to two 60-minute sessions. Time extensions are granted upon library staff discretion. Computer sessions will automatically end after 10 minutes of non-use.

Assistive technology such as screen magnification, text contrast and text to voice is available to various degrees on all library computers. Library staff is happy to assist patrons in the use of assistive technology. In addition, one adult public computer is available to individuals requiring additional modifications including an adjustable height table, specialized mouse and touch and type sticks, assistive listening headphones and high contrast screen.

Library computers reset at the end of each day. Any information saved to a library computer will not be saved past the end of the user's session. Regularly backing up work to a flash drive or other storage is highly recommended. The library is not responsible for any USB/disk damage or loss of data occurring while using library computers.

Attempts to change computer settings or configuration may result in loss of computer privileges.

Patrons are prohibited from viewing websites or electronic material that is sexually explicit, depicts violence, or that would be patently offensive to others.

The Ignacio Community Library is a public space, there is no expectation of privacy. The library is not responsible for access to any data by other patrons.

The Ignacio Community Library has separate computers for adults and juveniles. This allows for filtering of content for juveniles that complies with the Children's Internet Protection Act [Pub. L. No. 106-554 and 47 USC 254(h)].

To use audio, patrons must use headphones. Audio that can be heard from several feet away is not allowed.

Failure to observe library policies may result in the termination of computer sessions. Library staff reserve the right to end a session at any time.

